
 
 

18th October 2017 

Transition  

 

 

Swimming 

Prep, 1, 2  

 

 

 

 

 

Next Week 

Monday 23rd October 

Prep Orientation 9 ς 1.30 
Swimming 

Little LEPS Playgroup  10.00 

Stem Group  3.30 ς 5.00 

Tuesday 24th October 

Prep A ς Grade 1/2 A     
12.45 ς 1.30 

Prep B ς Grade 1/2B   
1.45 ς 2.30 

 

Wednesday 25th October 

Swimming 
Prep A ς Grade 1/2 A    

 12.45 ς 1.30 
Prep B ς Grade 1/2B  

 1.45 ς 2.30 

Thursday 26th  October 

Prep A ς Grade 1/2 A     
12.45 ς 1.30 

Prep B ς Grade 1/2B   
1.45 ς 2.30 

Homework Club 

Friday 27th October 

Breakfast Club 8:15-8:45am 
Assembly 

 Whole School walk to School  
APEX Park 8am start 
 
Reminder 
Every Friday 
Zooper Dooper Sales ς .50c -  

1:40pm 

Walk to school month October 

 



 

 

1ßÑØÊÑÛÈÕ á 3ÌÛÚßâ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳΧΦΦOver the past few weeks we have received a large donation of school uniform. Often when families 

leave the school or they have no further use for school uniform it is donated back to the school to then pass on to other 

families.  Last Thursday and Friday, on behalf of school council, a couple of parents identified a number of children 

wearing green hoodie jumpers and passed on one of our donated jumpers, with a logo to wear as a replacement. Whilst 

we appreciate the effort parents are putting in to maintaining the appropriate colours it is also important we try and 

Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŀ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ŀǎ ǇŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǇƻƭƛŎȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǿƻrk hard in ensuring 

the prices remain as low as possible for families however we appreciate that it can still be difficult given some families 

have multiple siblings. Over the coming weeks we will be focussing on our school shirts to ensure every student is 

wearing a white shirt with our school logo. If you need assistance with purchasing school uniform please contact the 

office. 

bŜǿ ǎŜŎǳǊƛǘȅ ŎŀƳŜǊŀǎΧΦΦ During the school holidays, a number of new security cameras have been installed across the 

school. The school already has a strong security system which is monitored 24 hours a day as well as nightly patrols 

however given the ongoing investment we are making across the school it is important to make sure our resources are 

safe and secure. These new security cameras have night vision and having trialled them earlier in our STEM room, have 

excellent vision at night able to clearly identify individuals. Whilst we have not had any reasons for security concerns as 

the weather warms up we often get more traffic through the school on weekends and school holidays. Given the new 

investment, teachers are also looking at other options for this new resource. We are constantly looking for feedback and 

the teachers are looking at options to possibly review their teaching to see if we can continue to improve our 

classrooms. This will be something we discuss in the new year, as clear guidelines need to be established if any footage 

is used. However, the opportunity for staff to use the footage for coaching conversations and as part of their 

performance and development plans and their individual annual review is something worth considering. Please contact 

me if you have any questions regarding this matter. 

 {ŎƘƻƻƭ wŜǾƛŜǿΧΦOn Monday 9th we held our whole school review as part of our 4 year School Improvement Plan. This 

was a comprehensive review to look at all aspects of our performance. It was great to celebrate our achievements and 

success over the last 2 years, but also provide us with the opportunity to ensure we are on the right track with our goals 

for the next two years. A report has been provided to the school and will be discussed amongst staff in the coming 

weeks. Feedback from all aspects of our community has become so important in guiding our work; it really provides us 

with the insight to set a clear agenda and direction for our constant school improvement cycle. 

Special Requests for placement of students in 2018: Each year parents will be able to put in writing individual request 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ нлмуΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǳƴǘƛƭ Friday 27th October to complete their request and hand it 

into the office. We will not be able to accommodate late requests as the process takes us quite some time. Please do 

next week  

Monday 16
th

 October   

Prep Orientation 9 ς 1.30 

Swimming   

Prep A ς 1/2A    12.45 ς 1.30 

Prep B ς 1/2B      1.45 ς 2.30 

Little LEPS Playgroup ς 10.00 

Tuesday 17
th

 October  

Wednesday 18
th

 October  

 

Thursday 19
th

 October  

Friday 20
th

 October  

Breakfast Club  8:15ï8:45am 

 

coming up  

Wednesday 15
th

 February  

 

reminders  

 



 

 

not make verbal requests, as it is too easy for them to be forgotten or overlooked. All requests should be sealed in an 

envelope, addressed to me and handed into the office directly. I will contact any parents directly if I need to clarify any 

issues that arise from student placements. Parents should only consider making a written request if they have serious 

educational, social and emotional concerns over their placement of their child in a particular grade. As the process takes 

over a month to finalise, once a student is placed in a particular grade, and it is announced to the community in the final 

week of Term 4 they cannot be moved to a different class. Whilst we will make every effort to take into consideration 

any written requests, due to the complexity of the process not all requests will be possible to achieve. 

tǊŜǇ ¢ǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴΧΦΦThis week we held our first prep transition for 2018 Preps. Designed to be 5 terms of prep our new 

students will come every Monday for the remainder of the term to continue to support their learning as they transition 

from kindergarten to school. Over 30 preps attend the session, please contact us immediately if you are yet to complete 

your enrolment forms, planning is well underway to cater for our new enrolments and our 2018 classroom structure.  

GardensΧΦΦ Our current gardener is leaving for Queensland at the end of November.  We are currently looking at 

budgets and what we require and if anyone in our school community would be interested in doing some gardening on a  

weekly basis please contact Allanna or Simon at the office. 

Have a great week. 

Simon Prior          

School Council President Report 
Over the past week School Council has been monitoring students school uniform.  Whilst we appreciate parents 

/carers sending students in appropriate colours and extra layering for warmth, it is policy that the correct 

uniform is worn. 

As we are heading into warmer months, we will be focusing on our summer uniform.  

There are many reasons for wearing school uniform: 

¶ It enhances school pride and community spirit 
¶ It creates a level playing field amongst students, reducing peer pressure and bullying 
¶ School uniform can save parents money when limited to wearing one simple outfit every day. 

The school is the sole supplier of our uniform and every effort is made to ensure that the prices are kept to a minimum.    

If any family is finding it financially difficult to dress students in required uniform, please come by the office and the we 

will see what we can do to help. 

The School Dress Code is with to todays newsletter 



 

 

Pupils of the Week ð congratulations 
Tahlia Roberts - For always listening well and being engaged ready to share her learning. 

Oliver Monteith ς For being a fantastic leader in prep and being a great role model for the kinder kids 

Duane Atkinson ς For great reading results. Continue the great work! 

Jayden Hayes ς For having a fantastic attitude towards his learning. 

Selena Turner ς For amazing achievements in maths.  You should be very proud of yourself. 

Darcy Rowley ς CƻǊ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŀǘƘǎ ǘŜǎǘƛƴƎΦ ²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ 5ŀǊŎȅ ƛǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǳŎƘ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

progress  

Sienna Lawton ς for an improvement in her attitude in class and towards he work 

Ebony Baker ς for always having amazing ideas, especially in her Narrative Writing. 

Ryan Ham ς for an amazing improvement in his maths.  Keep up this effort! 

Visual Performing Arts -  Oliver Gell ς for trying his best and taking time to make a great sculpture in art. 

         -  Cassandra Roberts ς for trying her best at the art task set. 

 

LEPS INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAM 

Term 4 free lessons: This terms free classes will be 2nd Chance Ukulele and Recorder. This means it will be 

open to any students who have completed a term of recorder or ukulele with me previously. This will allow us 

to proceed to a more advanced level. Classes for beginners will be available again next year. Remember, free 

lessons are to give students a chance to see what it is like to learn an instrument. Choir and ongoing music 

lessons should take priority, and classroom teachers will be consulted to make sure it is appropriate for 

individual students. These lessons will commence in Week 3. 

Ongoing Instrumental Music Program: Any families wishing to join this program for Term 4 are reminded to 

return forms ASAP, in order to fit in a minimum 8 lessons for term 4. The cost for lessons is now set at a very 

reasonable $40 per term. LEPS has now received its new instruments from our Education Dept grant, and can 

now loan the following instruments to students for use in this program, for a very reasonable $50 deposit. 

Instruments now available for hire are: flute, clarinet, alto saxophone (1), trumpet (1), violin (1/2 & 3/4 size), guitar (various 

sizes). 

Permission forms for both programs are available from the LEPS office. 

 



 

 

 

 

Walk to school month has started!   

We encourage all students to walk all the way to school or walk part way, being dropped off at a safe spot to 
continue to school.  

Walk to School month is a fun and easy way for Lakes Entrance Primary School students to build healthy 
habits for life! 

On the 27th October, we are having a whole school Walk to School commencing from the APEX Park at 8am, 
followed up with breakfast and snack at school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Lakes Entrance Tennis Club 

Register now for junior tennis coaching for Term 4, 2017 

¶ Mondays or Wednesdays after school for all standards of players 

¶ Emphasis on skills, fair play, fun and fitness 
 

Contact Tennis Australia Qualified Club Professional Coach 
 

NIGEL CARR ς Mobile 0400 003 270   
 

CǊŜŜ Ψ²L[{hbΩ WǳƴƛƻǊ ¢Ŝƴƴƛǎ wŀŎǉǳŜǘ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ new enrolment 
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